
 

 

 
 
June 8, 2020 Delivered by email 
 

Dave Gordon, Senior Advisor, Waste Diversion dgordon@amo.on.ca 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
200 University Avenue, Suite 801 
Toronto, Ontario  M5H 3C6 

Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org 
Conservation and Parks 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario  M7A 2J3 

Christopher Raynor, Regional Clerk  regional.clerk@york.ca 
The Regional Municipality of York  
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, Ontario  L3Y 6Z1  

Dear Mr. Gordon, Ms. Khanjin, and Mr. Raynor: 

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 26, 2020 
Blue Box Transition to Full Producer Responsibility 

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on 
May 26, 2020, and in this regard Council adopted the following resolution: 

1. That Report No. OPS20-008 be received; and 

2. That the timing for transition of the Blue Box Program to full producer 
responsibility for collection on December 31, 2025, coinciding with the 
end of the current waste collection contract, be approved; and 

3. That Council support the consideration of an earlier transition date 
provided that service levels would not be negatively impacted; and 

4. That staff be authorized to continue working in cooperation with the 
Northern Six (N6) municipalities in providing Blue Box collection 
services on behalf of producers, through future long-term collection 
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contracts, subject to mutually agreeable financial and operational 
terms; and 

5. That staff be authorized to communicate this resolution to the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), to the Minister of the 
Environment, Conservation and Parks, and the Regional Municipality of 
York. 

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Yours sincerely,   

Michael de Rond 
Town Clerk 
The Corporation of the Town of Aurora 

MdR/lb 


